
Research Application Process

START

Step 1: Postgraduate student 
submits a statement of intent to 

the HoD and  potential 
supervisor

Step  2: HoD will consider 
appointing a supervisor 

according to the nature of 
the research

Step 3: Supervisor is 
appointed and 

supervision starts on a 
research proposal

Step 4: Students presents 
and defends his/her 

research proposal in the 
Department and at Faculty 
level (at least two FREC 

members must be present 
on the panel)

Step 5: The research 
proposal is submitted to 
the Faculty Research & 

Ethics Committee 
(FREC) for review

There are four important 
documents to be 

submitted with a proposal 
at this stage to the Deputy 

Deans of Research
-Faculty checklist
-Higher Degrees 

Committee Form (HDC)
-Ethical Clearance 

Application Cover sheet
-MoU (Memorandum of 

Understanding)
Step 6: Once the FREC 
approves the research 

proposal is 
recommended to Faculty 

Board  Meeting

Step 7: After the Faculty 
Board meeting the 

research proposals that 
have been 

recommended are sent 
to the Research Office

Step 8: The Research 
Office staff member 

does a quality assurance 
check and includes the 

documents to the Higher 
Degrees Committee 

(HDC) meeting

Step 9: HDC approves to 
University of Zululand 

Research Ethics Committee 
(UZREC) (Ethical Clearance 
Certificate Issued)(UZREC 

reviews the ethical 
considerations of the research 

application)

Step 10:  Data 
collection may 

commence at this stage 
within a one-year period

Step 11: The supervisor 
and the student write 

progress reports

Step 12: 
External 

examination

END


